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Dear all,  
 

It has been a fun packed week of activities and learning at RMGS. Our 
Year 11 students have attended the Poetry Live Trip in London today led 
by the English department. Thank you to Mr Holmes (Head of English) 
for leading the trip and to the staff who are attending. We are sure our 
students will feel inspired and will connect with the poetry from the 
Anthology, we may have future poets.  Our assembly theme this week 
has been linked to our work on Equality, Diversity, and Inclusion.  Our 
Diversity Ambassadors led by Mrs Gooding (Head of MFL) led an 
assembly on the importance of celebrating and recognising the 
achievements of LGBTQ+ community.  Our students researched and 
delivered an assembly with a focus on the impact the field of medicine 
has had on the LGBTQ+ community.  The assembly was led by Lizzie K, 
Josh T, Edie M, Madison C, Matilda G, Sonika G and Alex G.  It was 
refreshing to see student leadership across KS3 – KS5 and the passion 
and commitment our young people have shown to raising awareness, 
understanding and respect for all communities.  Thank you for 
demonstrating what it means to be the best version of yourself.  
 

Have a good weekend and we look forward to welcoming you back on 
Monday.  
 

Mrs A Hart  
Headteacher  

    

K e y  M e s s a g e s  

K e y  M  

Find RMGS on:                                                        

Children's Mental Health Week 5th -11th February 
We will be raising awareness of the value of talking openly about mental 
health in PSHE lessons this term as part of Children's Mental Health 
Week. This year's theme is Your Voice Matters. Along with our wellbeing 
information found here RMGS Mental Health and Wellbeing we thought 
you might find the following guide helpful.  
The Pastoral Team 
 

 

https://www.rainhammark.com/page/?title=Mental+Health+and+Wellbeing&pid=257
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 Sandwich Tasting 
 

Mrs Wallis (Catering Manager) hosted a sandwich tasting session with a group of Year 13 
students.  The aim was for students to sample the new sandwich range that we will be introducing 
to our menu. Students gave their feedback on the overall taste and options available.  Students 
also reviewed the labels to ensure that our sandwiches are clearly labelled to support students and 
staff who may have an allergy or a food preference.  We would like to provide a wider range of 
food for students with allergies as well as catering for our students and staff who are vegan or 
vegetarian.  It was a really good opportunity to ensure that our sandwich range continues to 
reflect the needs of our diverse community.   
 

Mrs Wallis and the catering team are also introducing a variety of foods from different cultures. 
Each month alongside the variety of food we have on offer we are introducing foods from around 
the world.  Week beginning 5th - 9th February the canteen will be serving our Chinese New Year 
menu in celebration of Chinese New Year which is Saturday 10th February. 
 

Thank you to Mrs Wallis and the catering team. 
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K e y  M e s s a g e s  C o n t i n u e d  

K e y  M  

Careers Fair 2024 

Last week we were delighted to welcome employers, companies, societies, colleges and 
universities to our careers fair. Years 9, 12 and 13 toured the fair and ensured that they spoke with 
every exhibitor. Our visitors were incredibly impressed with our students. Amongst our visitors we 
were delighted to welcome back some alumni who wanted to give back to the school they 
attended and share their professional journey. 

I would like to thank the staff who organised the fair: Mr Frost, Dr Squillaci, Miss Perkins and Mrs 
Jewiss and I would like to commend year 9 on their engagement and enthusiasm. 
Mrs Napier, Deputy Headteacher 

 
Tom is an ex student and came in to talk about how to get into PR 

   

Jaime Hunt, an aspiring reporter, has written a report of the event. 
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The RMGS Careers Fair 

Reported by Jaime Hunt (year 12) 

On the 24th and 25th of January, students of Rainham Mark were given the opportunity to 

participate in a careers fair, that consisted of an immersive dome experience and a range of stands 

with Universities and Colleges that allowed them to gain vital information for their future. 

Students engaged extremely well with this careers fair, they were able to do a range of activities 

that gave them an insight on different careers and where it can take them.  

The immersive dome experience was used to help students learn more about their school 

curriculum, it not only helped them learn more about their studies, but was done in a way where 

the children felt included and allowed them a new way of learning.  

Along with the dome experience, different stands of different universities and colleges were there 

to offer support to the students and answer questions about their future. Included in the stands, 

were post 16 and post 18 options to allow students to gain new interests about different careers. 

The variety of options provided to the students gives everyone an insight on their chosen career 

paths, and although it helped them with their current ideas, it also changed their perspectives on 

what they want to do.  

Each and every stand has provided a range of activities for the students, such as interactive 

competitions, information sheets and stamping activities to ensure they have looked at the range 

of options for them. The number of stands lets the students not focus on just one subject, but 

instead lets them engage in different experiences and workplaces so they fully understand the 

amount of options provided to them in the future. There are different work industries, such as 

engineering, the royal air force, fashion and so many more.  

After speaking to Southampton Solent Universities, it is clear that the students are taking this fair 

seriously. They have said that our students have been the most engaging, displaying confidence in 

talking to external visitors and are interacting with all the different industries to gain information 

about the choices they are going to make in the future. The students of Rainham Mark have also 

provided feedback, and have found this an interesting experience for them, they feel as though 

they have been able to answer any unanswered questions and have found this fair extremely 

interactive.  

Overall, this experience for the students has been engaging and has offered them different aspects 

of what they want to do in the future.  

 

K e y  M e s s a g e s  C o n t i n u e d  

K e y  M  
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Year 10 Reading Challenge 
 

Since September year 10 have been working really hard in their English lessons. They have studied 
“An Inspector Calls”, studied 15 poems and have worked on both their analytical and creative 
writing skills, making a fantastic start to their GCSE studies in Literature and Language. As a team 
of English teachers, we often share how much we are enjoying teaching year 10. In addition to this 
work, they were set a challenge to read a novel in their own time. For some students, this is an 
easy exercise as we have some voracious readers here, but for others this was a challenge! We 
wanted our already habitual readers to read something more challenging, and we wanted our 
students who have gotten out of the habit to practise focusing and commitment. They rose to the 
challenge. Last week Mr Holmes’ year 10 class had a lesson devoted to sharing their reading with 
each other, and all year 10 classes will be having a similar lesson. Over a cookie and a juice, they 
discussed their books with each other in mini book clubs. I had the pleasure of visiting this class 
during their book club lesson and was genuinely impressed with their insight and how well they 
listened to each other.  Mrs Napier, Deputy Headteacher 
 

  

  

K e y  M e s s a g e s  C o n t i n u e d  
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The National Gallery’s Articulation Prize 

On Friday 26th January six brave, intelligent and articulate year 12 students participated in the 

RMGS heats for The National Gallery’s Articulation Prize. From this heat the judging panel (Mrs 

Hart, Mrs Macken, and Miss Davies) selected one student to represent RMGS at the South Eastern 

heat in March. Articulation is a nationally acclaimed public speaking competition for young people, 

designed to promote the appreciation and discussion of visual culture. Each participant had to 

present for 7-10 minutes on a chosen topic: Art, artefact, or architecture. Our audience included 

our debate club students as well as some of the year 12’s friends. We were enthralled and 

entertained by the following presentations: 

Beverly D: The Parthenon of Books, by Marta Minujin 

Bradley M: Death for the idea, by Paul Klee 

Evy W: The work of Yoyoi Kusama 

Jaime H: The Great wave of Kanagawa, by Hokusai 

Janai O: Cocktails, by Archibald Motley Jnr 

Lewis B: The work of Hitchcock 

All 6 presentations would be worthy entrances to the next round of this national competition. The 

students overcame their fears of public speaking and presented confidently, demonstrating 

excellent subject knowledge and personal enthusiasm. It was a great event. We have chosen Lewis 

B to represent RMGS in the South East heat, which will be held in Folkestone. His peers will 

accompany him for moral support. 

Huge thanks to Dr Sutton for organising the event, and congratulations to all of our participants. 

Mrs C Napier, Deputy Headteacher 
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Year 7 Shout Outs! 
 

Positive Rewards Points: Top 5 Students 
Calvin N – 7R – 230       Faith U – 7L – 219        Sophie E – 7B – 203  

Daniel V – 7L – 192        Erin N – 7N – 190 
 

Shout out for A7 for 99% attendance this week.  Well done! 
 

Poster entries for our ‘Being Free’ competition  
 Freedom poster – Sophie E 7B & black & white drawing Anjali A 7R 
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K e y  M e s s a g e s  C o n t i n u e d  

K e y  M  

Ritangle competition  
 

The RMGS Maths department were delighted to have two teams 
enter the annual national Ritangle competition for A Level 

students. The participants of both teams have received R5's for 
their efforts.  Mrs Rothery 
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       PE Department Sport Website: https://sports.rainhammark.com/ 

 

https://sports.rainhammark.com/
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T e r m  D a t e s  2 0 2 3 - 2 0 2 4  

 

Term 
1 

INSET -Thursday 31st August 2023 – no students 
INSET – Friday 1st September 2023 – no students 
Start Monday 4 September 2023 
Finish: Friday 20th October 2023 
INSET – Thursday 5th October – no students 
 
October break (2 weeks): 
Monday 23/10/23 – Friday 03/11/2023 

Term 
2 

Start: Monday 6th November 2023 
Finish:  Wednesday 20th December 2023 
 
Christmas break:  
Thursday 21/12/23 – Tuesday 02/01/24 

Term 
3 

Start: Thursday 4th January 2024 
Finish: Friday 9th February 2024 
INSET – Wednesday 3rd January 2024 – no students 
 
Half term break:  
Monday 12/02/24 – Friday 16/02/2024 

Term 
4 

Start: Monday 19th February 2024 
Finish: Thursday 28th March 2024 
 
Easter break:  
Friday 29/03/2024 – Friday 12/04/2024 

Term 
5 

Start: Monday 15th April 2024 
Finish: Friday 24th May 2024 
Bank Holiday: Monday 06/05/2024 
 
Half term break:  
Monday 27/05/2024 – Friday 31/05/2024 

Term 
6 

Start: Monday 3rd June 2024 
Finish:  Friday 19th July 2024 
INSET – Tuesday 2nd July 2024 – no students 


